
Many of you would be aware that this year we have reached capacity as a school.  We have three classes in each year level Prep to Year 6 

giving us a total enrolment just over 500 children. We have attracted students from other schools, other towns and even other countries, 

and I am delighted to welcome so many wonderful new families to our community. 
I am particularly pleased that within our school, we have thirty-three children for whom English is a Second Language and twenty-seven chil-

dren who identify as Aboriginal or Torres Strait Islander. Our students are from a number of different ethnic origins. We also have a cross-

section of Religions, and I love it. Our school reflects the community and the world our students, will grow up in.  
Our students have the opportunity to get to know each other as people, and in doing so, almost intuitively, learn understanding, tolerance, 

and most importantly, respect. I want our students to be proud of themselves, proud of their family, proud of their heritage and proud of 

their school community.   
At our school, we do expect respectful relationships between boys and girls, and between students of different cultural backgrounds. Into the 

future, we want our students to be leaders within our communities, and take that respect of self and respect of others forward. 
In building this respect within our community, Dana Terare has really been an inspiration as our Indigenous Support Officer. When I asked 

Dana why she would want to leave a great job and come and work in our school, she wrote, 
 

I want to be able to give back to this country which my grandfather and ancestors fought for. I 

want to create pathways for the future generations of indigenous people like me.  I want the 

chance to give the young Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples, opportunities to be able to 

participate and expand their knowledge in things that I myself never got to do. It has always been  

a part of our culture to always provide a better pathway for our future generations. 
 

Dana is proudly Indigenous, and she has inspired our Indigenous students to develop the same pride in themselves.  What Dana wants for her 

people, is exactly what all of us as parents and teachers want.  We want our children to have the best possible educational opportunities, and 

to make the most of those opportunities.  It is what unites us as a school community. We all share this one goal. 

 
Dana leaves us today to take on a new challenge, working with young Indigenous girls.  She will be amazing, and as much as we will all miss 

her, we always knew she was destined to keep challenging herself to make a difference in the lives of others. We thank Dana, and wish her all 

the best for the future.  

Mark Fox 

Term 3, Week 6 

 STRING ENSEMBLES BEGIN THIS WEEK 

 Monday—Parish Mass 9.00am Year 3 to Year 5  

 Tuesday -Thursday Morning Prayer 8.40am—5P 

 Friday—Classroom Liturgy 8.45am—5B 

 Friday—Awards only 11.45am 
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KEY DATES FOR WEEK 3 
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Tuesday 13th  

February 

http://www.saintpatricks.qld.edu.au/files/2016/Centacare_Group_Programs_Calendar_2016.pdf
http://bundabergcatholic.net.au/newsletter/Current_Bulletin.pdf
https://www.facebook.com/St-Patricks-Catholic-Primary-School-Bundaberg-552393574890558/
http://www.saintpatricks.qld.edu.au/index.php/event-calendar
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SPORTS NEWS 

BUNDABERG DISTRICT U12 SCHOOL SPORTS TRIALS—2018 
 
Trial information will be advised in the school’s newsletter detailing trial information for upcoming individual and team events.  Students will 
also be informed on Parade.  Gaining selection in a Bundaberg Zone Team is the first step on the pathway to representing Wide Bay and 
Queensland.  To represent Bundaberg Zone, students must be born 2006, 2007 & 2008 (only exceptional 10 year old students will be given 
permission to trial in team sports).  The majority of team sport trials occur in February and March. 
Please be aware of the following points: 

 No student born 2005 is eligible to trial.  

 Team sports are selected in an U12 category and it is very unlikely that a 10 year old student would be selected, with the exception of 

Rugby League.  Rugby League selects U10, U11 and U12 teams due to the contact nature of the sport.  

 Bundaberg Zone trials are not ‘have go’ trials.  St Patrick’s has a responsibility for sending students who we feel display high ability in 

the chosen sport and a high level of behaviour. 

 Students wishing to trial must have a consent form issued by the school with authorisation from Mr Plumb or Annette Hammermeis-

ter.  Students will not be able participate in the trials without a Bundaberg District Primary Schools nomination form. 

 Cross Country and Athletics nominations will be made by the school after our school carnivals.  Swimming & Aquathlon are the excep-

tions – Wide Bay School Sport will call for nominations and students must include club times as part of their nomination. 
 

Do not hesitate to contact Annette Hammermeister if you have any questions or concerns regarding Bundaberg Zone trials. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SCHOOL SWIMMING—TERM ONE 

 
 
 

Dates Year Times 

  
Monday 

19 Feb – 19 Mar   
  

Weeks 5 - 9 

3 9:00am – 10:00am 

4 10:00am – 11:00am 

5 11:00am – 12:00pm 

6 12:00pm – 1:00pm 

Senior School Swim Carnival 
Week 10 Monday 26th March 

 

3-6 Year 3 & 4:  9:00am – 11:00am 
Year 5 & 6:  11:00am – 12:30pm 

  

More details outlining arrangements for the Swim Program will be provided in an information letter to be sent via email in Week 3. 

It would be most appreciated if Year 5 students did not order from the tuckshop at Lunch on their swimming day due to the students not 

returning to school until 12:15pm.  Please pack their lunch on a Monday for first break so that they are able to eat something at an allocated 

time before they leave on the bus.  Year 5 students are able to order tuckshop for Afternoon Tea on their swimming day. 

AFL Boys Trials: 12/19 February, ATW Grounds, Claytons Rd, 4:00 – 5:30pm. 

Softball Girls & Boys Trials: 13/20 February, Bundaberg Softball Grounds, 3:30 – 5:00pm 

Wide Bay School Sport – SWIMMING Nominations close 3:00pm 14th February.  Nominations to Maryann 

Baren, St Luke’s Anglican School Administration Office. 

Tennis Boys & Girls Trials:  15 March; Rotary Tennis Courts, George St; 8:45am – 3:00pm 

During Term 1, all children in Years 3, 4, 5 & 6 will participate in a five week Swimming unit as part of their Physical Education Program.   
A timetable showing classes and times is tabled below. 

SPORTS DATE CLAIMERS 
Senior Swim Carnival (Years 3-6) – BSA – Monday, 26th March 
 Junior Inter-House Obstacle Course (Prep - Year 2): Junior Oval, St Patrick’s – Friday, 20th 
April 
Inter-House Cross Country (Years 3 - 6):  Shalom College – Monday, 23rd April 
Field Athletics – St Patrick’s – Friday, 15th June (Students born 2006, 2007, 2008) 
Senior Athletics Day – Shalom College – Wednesday, 20th June (Students born 2006, 
2007, 2008 & 2009) 
Junior Athletics Day – St Patrick’s – Thursday, 22nd June (Students born 2010, 2011, 2012 
& 2013) 
Challenge Cup – Yeppoon      18th-20th July 
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FINANCE NEWS 

Information for new families and a reminder to existing families. 
 

Fees 
Invoice/Statements are emailed to families by end of second week of 
each term and are payable within 14 days unless you have a regular 
payment plan in place.  In order to keep St Patrick’s Catholic Primary 
School fees to a minimum, it is imperative that all of our accounts are 
paid on time.  Contact Finance Secretary Maria Davies to establish a 
payment plan and/or confirm whether you have a direct debit plan you 
wish to amend and/or continue in 2018.  direct debit plans are not necessarily automatically carried forward to the following 
year.   Other payment options are outlined in the attached document. 
 
If you have a valid government concession card, please present this to the Finance Secretary to receive your entitlement of 70% discount on 
tuition fees.  Should you have any queries regarding your account, please contact Finance Secretary Maria Davies at 
spbg_finance@rok.catholic.edu.au or on 4152 1380 or call into the office at any time.  
 
Student Banking 
Student banking will continue each Monday.   Click on this link to register your child https://www.commbank.com.au/personal/kids/school-
banking.html for student banking. 

TRIPLE P ONLINE 

Get this school year off to the best start possible!  

Set up your children for success – whether it’s at the start, middle or 
end of their schooling years – with Triple P! Triple P is a positive par-
enting toolbox proven to help kids learn new skills, cope with stress, 
better handle their emotions, and communicate more effectively. 
You’ll even notice the difference at home. Plus, it’s free in Queensland. 
You can do it online, in large seminar or small group sessions, or one-
on-one. Find our more at www.triplep-parenting.net  

 

mailto:spbg_finance@rok.catholic.edu.au
https://www.commbank.com.au/personal/kids/school-banking.html
https://www.commbank.com.au/personal/kids/school-banking.html
file://rok.catholic.local/files/502/502Public/502Administration/2018/ADMIN/Website/SCHOOL_FEE_PAYMENT_OPTIONS.pdf
http://www.triplep-parenting.net.au/qld-uken/find-help/triple-p-online/
http://www.triplep-parenting.net.au/qld-uken/find-help/check-our-calendar/2018-04-28/seminar/raising-resilient-children/102521/
http://www.triplep-parenting.net.au/qld-uken/find-help/find-a-provider/
http://www.triplep-parenting.net.au/qld-uken/find-help/find-a-provider/
http://www.triplep-parenting.net
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OUT AND ABOUT 

CURRICULUM NEWS 

If you are interested in assisting  
students with classroom reading,  

we would love your help.   
 

Please contact Mrs Terry Whan in 
Learning Support on  

 
terry_whan@rok.catholic.edu.au 
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TERM ONE PLANNER 

WEEK 1  Week 22nd January—26th January     

Monday  First Day of Term     

Tuesday—Thursday  Tuesday to Thursday—Courtyard Prayer  8.40am   

Friday  AUSTRALIA DAY 

WEEK 2 Week 29th January—2nd February     

Monday  No Parish Mass     

Tuesday—Thursday  Tuesday to Thursday—Courtyard Prayer 8.40am 5B 

Friday  
Opening School Liturgy and Year 6 Induction  9.00am 6L 

No Assembly and No Awards      

WEEK 3 Week 5th February—9th February     

Monday Parish Mass   9.00am Year3 - Year 5 

Tuesday—Thursday  Tuesday to Thursday—Courtyard Prayer 8.40am 5P 

Friday 
Classroom Liturgy  8.45am 5B 

Awards Only  11.45am   

WEEK 4 Week 12th February—16th February     

Monday No Parish Mass     

Tuesday PUPIL FREE DAY  

Wednesday Ash Wednesday 8.40am 6R 

Thursday Courtyard Prayer  8.40am   

Friday 
No Liturgy      

Awards Only 11.45am   

WEEK 5 Week 19th February—23rd February     

Monday 
No Parish Mass     

Swimming - Yr 3 9:00am - Yr 4 10:00am - Yr 5 11:00am - Yr 6 12:00pm   Years 3-6 

Tuesday—Thursday  Courtyard Prayer 8.40am 5W 

Friday 
Classroom Liturgy  8.45am 3K 

Project Compassion and Caritas (Mini Vinnies)     

WEEK 6 Week 26th February—2nd March     

Monday 
No Parish Mass     

Swimming - Yr 3 9:00am - Yr 4 10:00am - Yr 5 11:00am - Yr 6 12:00pm   Years 3-6 

Tuesday—Thursday  Courtyard Prayer  8.40am 3ST 

Friday 
Classroom Liturgy  8.45am 3C 

Class Assembly and Awards 10.25am 5P 

WEEK 7 Week 5th March—9th March     

Monday 
No Parish Mass     

Swimming - Yr 3 9:00am - Yr 4 10:00am - Yr 5 11:00am - Yr 6 12:00pm   Years 3-6 

Tuesday—Thursday  Courtyard Prayer  8.40am 3K 

Friday 
Classroom Liturgy  8.45am 5W 

Class Assembly and Awards 10.25am 3ST 

WEEK 8 Week 12th March—16th March     

Monday 
Parish Mass - St Patrick's Day 9.00am Whole school 

Swimming - Yr 3 9:00am - Yr 4 10:00am - Yr 5 11:00am - Yr 6 12:00pm   Years 3-6 

Tuesday—Thursday  Courtyard Prayer  8.40am 3C 

Friday 
St Patrick's Day Mass 9.00am 6B 

No Assembly or Awards     

WEEK 9 Week 19th March—23rd March     

Monday 
No Parish Mass      

Swimming - Yr 3 9:00am - Yr 4 10:00am - Yr 5 11:00am - Yr 6 12:00pm   Years 3-6 

Tuesday—Thursday  Courtyard Prayer  8.40am 6R 

Friday 
No Liturgy      

Palm Sunday 10.25am 4C & 4W 

WEEK 10 Week 26th March - 30th March     

Monday 
No Parish Mass      

Swimming Carnival - Yr 3/4 9-11am and Yr 5/6 11-12:30pm   Years 3-6 

Tuesday Last Supper 8.40am 4L 

Wednesday Good Friday 8.40am Yr 5    

Thursday 

Easter Liturgy 9.00am Yr 6 & Prep 

Easter Hat Parade 10.15am Prep to Yr 3 

Mini Fair 11.00am - 12.15pm 

Friday GOOD FRIDAY 


